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COMMISSION MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission  
FROM: Commissioner Michael Gongora  
DATE: September  11, 2019
SUBJECT: REFERRAL TO THE SUSTAINABILITY AND RESILIENCY COMMITTEE -

DISCUSSION ON REQUIRING ALL NEW CITY VEHICLES PURCHASED
AFTER 2020 TO BE 100% ELECTRIC (EXCEPT EMERGENCY VEHICLES).

ANALYSIS
Please place on the September 11 Commission agenda, a referral to the Sustainability and
Resiliency Committee to begin the process of requiring all new City vehicles purchased after
2020 to be 100% Electric (except emergency vehicles).  The Sustainability Committee passed
a motion in May to support fleet management reductions of CO2 emissions.  These vehicles
have a lower total cost of ownership than traditional gasoline vehicles.  New York City now
operates more than 1,224 on-road EVs and plug-in hybrids and released a report that says
"Electric cars are now the cheapest option for its fleet" https://qz.com/1571956/new-york-city-
says-electric-cars-cheapest-option-for-its-fleet/.  Please feel free to contact Diana Fontani
should you have any questions regarding this item. 

Applicable Area
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